TOWN OF WEST SENECA

BRIAN J. ADAMS
SUPERINTENDENT OF
HiGHWAY DEPARTMENT

April 14,2021

To: Honorable Town Board
From: Brian Adams

Re: Equipment Purchase — Ravo Street Sweeper

Dear Honorable Town Board Members,
Please authorize the Highway Superintendent to purchase the following equipment from Northeast Sweepers:

2020 Ravo 5-iSeries Street Sweeper under Keystone Purchasing Network Contract # KPN-202012-05 (Hydrostatic
Pure Vacuum Sweeper)in the amount of $281,882.56.

This machine will replace our oldest street sweeper from 1990 and make a great addition to our fleet. It is very
versatile and includes additional features not available with our other equipment. Among many benefits, it comes
with a catch basin cleaner to help clean our town’s drainage intakes. Cleaning these intakes reduces the chance of
blockages that can lead to roadside flooding — promoting the safety of our residents and their properties while
helping preserve infrastructure. This purchase is long-overdue and will be very beneficial to re-establishing a
collaborative equipment replacement rotation designed to reduce cost, time, and maintenance.

The cost for this equipment purchase will be split into seven (7) equal annual payments with the first payment not
due until one (1) year after machine delivery. Therefore, this purchase will have no impact on the current2021
budget, and funds will be made available in equipment line item # 2.5110.0200 the following year.

Sincerely,

Brian Adams
Superintendent of Highways
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